NET ZERO AND CLIMATE PROGRESS MONITORING CITY POLICY COMMITTEE.

Hybrid meeting, 20th September 2022.

Net Zero and Climate Progress Monitoring City Policy Committee.

Present: Lana Reid-McConnell (Chair), Blair Anderson, Alexander Belic,

Declan Blench, Abdul Bostani, Christina Cannon, Chris Cunningham, Stephen Docherty, Norman MacLeod, Robert

Mooney, Eva Murray and Keiran O'Neill.

Apology: James Scanlon.

Also present: Angus Millar.

Attending: C Birrell (Clerk); C Connolly, G Slater and S Milne (for the Executive

Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability); and L

Richardson (for the Head of Communication and Strategic

Partnerships).

Low Emission Zone – Update and Workplan towards General Enforcement noted – Reference to City Administration Committee.

- 1 With reference to the minutes of the City Administration Committee of 10th March 2022 (Print 7, page 511) approving the submission of the Low Emissions Zone (LEZ) final scheme design to Scottish Ministers for approval, there was submitted a report by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and Sustainability,
- (1) advising that final approval of the LEZ final scheme design had been submitted to Scottish Ministers and had received final approval on 19th May 2022, with the LEZ coming into effect on 31st May 2022; and
- (2) outlining the workplan leading to general enforcement on 1st June 2023 and the intended approach to exemptions and time-limited exemptions as detailed in the report.

After consideration, the committee

- (a) noted the report together with the commitment to ongoing communications with relevant stakeholders; and
- (b) referred the proposed actions regarding time-limited exemption for non-funded taxi operators to the City Administration Committee for consideration.